September 23th 2015

Dear Revista Acta Universitaria:

	I would like to submit the manuscript entitled “A bezel of an automotive headlamp: scrap/virgin ratio effects on its physicochemical properties due to the use of recycled polycarbonate” by Etzail Vega, Amir González, Antonio Villegas, Raul Montiel, Elías Pérez and Javier Vallejo-Montesinos (corresponding author) for your consideration for possible publication as article in the Acta Universitaria.

This manuscript reports the study of the chemical and mechanical properties and the molecular weight distribution to series of automotive bezels in which the scrap/virgin ratio was raised from 0 to 100%. The main contribution to the field is to study scrap/virgin ratio effects on an automotive headlamp. In this work we show that the polycarbonate chain has high chemical stability to the mechanical recycling but it changes the molecular weight distribution. These results suggest that the mechanical recycling is a good option for the recycling of the scrap generated in an injection process. The novelty of this study is to show the chemical, mechanical and surface properties changes slightly with the recycling as it is shown by Atomic Force Microscopy and Nuclear Magnetic Resonance. These results whose gave us a more extensive view of the recycling phenomena.
The result of this study has been applied in a company based in Mexico. We hope that the content of this manuscript may be adequate to be published in your review.
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Prof. Dr. Dimitris S. Achilias, Aristotle University of Thessaloniki, Thessaloniki 546 21, Greece
Email: axilias@chem.auth.gr

Prof. Dr. Ferenc Ronkay Associate professor of Polymer Engineering, Budapest University of Technology and Economics
Email: megerősítve itt: pt.bme.hu

The content of this manuscript is entirely new and it has not been published previously in any other form before and it is not under consideration anywhere else.
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Corresponding Author
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